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Mr John Carter,

The Secretary,

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education Reference Committee Inquiry into higher education funding

Dear Sir,

This Saturday morning catching up on my e-mail at work I perused a copy of the La Trobe University Submission to the Senate Inquiry sent out by e-mail on 14 August 2003  to all La Trobe University staff by the Vice Chancellor.

Unfortunately I discovered from the Web that the deadline for submissions was yesterday, Friday 15 August 2003.

I have a very brief submission that I would like to make and would be very grateful if it could be included. 

I offer my sincere apologies for this imposition and fully understand if it cannot be included (I have actually written briefly to the Senators concerned to apprise them of the essence of my views anyway in the public interest). My submission follows:

SUBMISSION to the Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education Reference Committee Inquiry into higher education funding and regulatory legislation

I am making this submission as a senior academic scientist who has been teaching and researching in an Australian university for over 30 years. I have published some 130 works (most recently, a huge 864 page scientific reference text entitled "Biochemical Targets of Plant Bioactive Compounds" published by Taylor & Francis in London and New York in 2003); I have received Australian Research Council funding over 3 decades; and I receive excellent teaching evaluations from my students.

In my view, extraordinary academic mendacity (by omission and by

commission) continues to confuse the current public debate on university funding. The truth is that while it will realistically cost billions to rescue our universities as decently funded research and teaching institutions, in my view it will cost very little to immediately and dramatically improve university teaching quality and course access for students. 

After 3 decades of teaching university students I recently graduated with a postgraduate qualification in higher education teaching (Certificate of Higher Education, La Trobe University, 2003). My research for this course involved reviewing "off-campus" teaching and learning around the world and then devising a scheme for providing top quality tertiary education to "off-campus" students at minimal cost and with maximal access. In essence I analyzed what is provided to "on-campus" students in the very best teaching and learning environments and then endeavoured to see how such top higher education could be provided at minimal cost to "off-campus" students.

The expected major deficiency in "off-campus" teaching is potential lack of interaction of students with their lecturers, tutors and peers. However the actual coal-face reality at Australian universities today is that many "on-campus" students are working full-time or part-time and many accordingly miss lectures and tutorials. Paradoxically, the system I devised (involving electronic interactions) enables the "off-campus" students to have MANY MORE such vital interactions than is the case for the huge body of present "on-campus" students who miss lectures and tutorials.  

My system, in short,  simply involves providing "off-campus" students (at near cost-price) with detailed lecture notes and other teaching materials such as worked exam questions, study questions, reading lists, past exam questions and tutorial handouts (that should be provided anyway to PROPERLY serviced "on-campus" students) and with electronic provision of tutoring and other requisite interactions (noting that many "on-campus" students receiving such top service don't actually bother to attend lectures i.e. they are effectively "off-campus" students).

This system can provide a massive increase in student access to top quality courses of their choice (especially for students disadvantaged by economics, geographical location, child-rearing and family responsibilities, full-time work or physical disability); is applicable to all lecture-based courses in all our universities; can be implemented tomorrow at essentially no cost by simple government injunction that such arrangements be applied to all lecture-based courses presently provided "on-campus"; and, coincidentally, will dramatically and immediately improve the quality of present "on-campus" teaching and learning.

This system is dependent upon our present university system staffed with research-informed and research-active academic staff. In my opinion our universities are suffering a funding crisis and academic research is grossly underfunded (billions of dollars being required to resurrect our universities from the current malaise). Crucially,  university teaching should be conducted by research-active and research-informed academics who, accordingly, require appropriate research funding. However the core of my submission is that a  dramatic improvement in "on-campus" teaching and learning and a massive increase in  "off-campus" student access to top courses of their choice are both achievable immediately with existing resources and accordingly at minimal cost.

This has been written in the public interest.  

Yours sincerely

Dr Gideon Polya (Associate Professor in Biochemistry)

29 Dwyer Street, Macleod, Victoria, 3085

daytime phone: 9479 2157; after hours phone: 9459 3649; g.polya@latrobe.edu.au

-----------------------------------------------------------

Dr.Gideon Polya, School of Biochemistry,

La Trobe University,Bundoora, Victoria 3083,

Australia

-----------------------------------------------------------

